ISPCP Participates in TMCH Meetings
Representatives of the ISPCP have been active participants in the development of the “Straw Man Solution” to a variety of proposals with regard to the Trademark Clearinghouse (TMCH) that is being implemented as a part of the new gTLD program.
The ISPCP is on record with the following comment in response to both the initial proposal put forward by the BC and IPC, and the Straw Man Solution:

The ISPCP Constituency;

· Endorses the intent and critical importance of preventing fraudulent registrations and reducing costs of defensive measures;
· Agrees that the rights protection mechanisms currently in the Guidebook may be improved; and
· Wishes to remain neutral on the specific Rights Protection Mechanisms necessary to achieve those goals.   

In keeping with that position, our comments and participation have largely focused on issues of process and the ISPCP has continued to remain neutral on the subject of specific RPMs for now.  Having weighed these issues and discussed them among our membership, the ISPCP concludes that:
1. The bottom-up policy process is important and we bypass it at our peril,
2. The proposals in the Straw Man need an expedited "policy vs. implementation" discussion/decision by the Council,
3. There is very uneven support for the various proposals at this point, ranging from agreement to strong opposition.  The ISPCP remains in the middle – interested in finding a good solution, but not at the expense of meeting our other commitments and responsibilities,
4. The work of rolling out the new gTLD program needs to proceed and is on a very tight schedule,
5. Thus, any changes made to the TMCH, the AGB and RPMs in this round must be deemed essential and the GNSO should take up most of the proposals in due order.
